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I hope everyone had a very happy and safe Thanksgiving 

with friends and family. Winter is upon us, as we have all felt 

the last few weeks, but Delhigh has events that will help us 

get through the cold days ahead.  This is a great time to 

bring a friend to an event and get them excited about Del-

high, the calendar has something for everyone!  Check out 

the information in this Delhighlights or at www.delhigh.org as 

a few of our upcoming events have early RSVP dates. 

It has been great seeing all of you at our recent events, Ok-

toberfest, Beer Tasting (even though we had to relocate), 

November Meeting at Morgan’s, and Wine Tasting were all a 

great time and I enjoyed visiting with everyone. 

Delhigh has our annual Holiday Party coming up on 8 De-

cember, and this year we will once again be collecting Toys 

for Tots.  Please bring an new, unwrapped toy if you would 

like to donate so that I can take them to the marine corp. 

drop off location the following Monday. I am looking forward 

to seeing you all at our upcoming events. I hope that you will 

find an event or two that interest you and RSVP today.   

Have a great and safe holiday season.  
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Delhigh Power Squadron 

1
st
/Lt Edward Muschlitz, SN has been a member of Delhigh 

Power Squadron for 55 years and Eileen has had a Wom-
en’s Certificate for 20.  Ed taught the safe boating course for 
over 30 years for Delhigh and most recently was the flag 
lieutenant for all 5 years of both P/C’s Nowroozani’s years as 
commander.  As a member of Delhigh for so many years, 
what could there be that we still don’t know? 

Ed graduated from high school in 1950 and aspired to work 
at Western Electric but was turned down because he was not 
yet 18 years old.  Ed’s first job was with Just Born making 
48¢ coating raisins and nuts with chocolate.  I don’t suggest 
asking him about the filtering of the chocolate if you ever 
want to eat chocolate again, but he was so precise separat-
ing the raisins, which is not an easy task as anyone who 
likes raisins knows, that the boss was impressed.  The job 
paid per pound and to the dismay of his fellow workers, he 
was soon upgraded by the boss to Brazil nuts, which are 
much heavier than raisins! 

Ed served in the army in Germany, then France from 1953-
1954.  He was a stock record specialist but claims his real 
job and talent was table tennis.  He had the opportunity to 

play quite often and became very good.  This job also allowed him a Class A Pass, which meant that 
he could leave the base whenever he felt like it, which was not the case for many of his friends.   It 
allowed him to leave the base to buy alcohol for his fellow soldiers.  On one of his first few trips he 
went into town and sat at a table for a drink first.  He happened to invite some French soldiers over 
for a drink and made some friends, even though he had not learned any French and they spoke no 
English.  When the waitress went to take his money from the table the French soldier yelled at her, 
and she put 80% of Ed’s money back.  As it turns out there were 3 prices for everything, one for the 
Americans, which was the highest, one for the French public, which was lower, and one for the 
French soldiers, which was the cheapest cost as they were paid such low wages.  After that Ed 
would meet with the French soldiers whenever he went in to purchase alcohol for his friends.  His 
friends would give him the American cost for the alcohol, so Ed and his French friends would drink 
all day, buy the alcohol to bring back to his 
friends, and there would still be money left over!  
As time went by Ed was taking French lessons 
with the Army and he was better able to com-
municate with the French soldiers, but free alco-
hol seems to be a universal sign of friendship! 

After the army Ed came home and went back to 
work for Western Electric, where he had started 
when he was 18.  At Western Electric Ed worked 
for many years at an inspector of products.  Ei-
leen also worked at Western Electric as a file 
clerk until she was rewarded for her outstanding 
work and became the secretary for a big wig.   

Did You Know? 

Delhigh Edition 

Continues on page 3 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fs-media-cache-ak0.pinimg.com%2Foriginals%2F9e%2F57%2Fff%2F9e57ff2b3b30e2c228e06cf979784920.gif&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpatriciaclee16%2Fmemorial-day%2F&docid=kk2xiKvZ0b5YoM&tbnid=uA0I
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How their first date happened is a story with two sides, 
like any good story, so I hope you will ask each of them 
and hear for yourself.  They were married in 1956 and 
Eileen stopped working to start a family.  Several years 
after their girls were born Eileen went back to work at 
Holy Trinity Church where we have our meetings.  She 
worked there for 5 years, then at a bank for 15 years and  
back to Holy Trinity for 5 more years. 

Ed remains active in the community since retiring.  He 
volunteers much of his time to Miller Keystone Blood 
Center and has himself donated more than 75 gallons of 
blood.  He was  recognized in 2005 by the Northampton 
County Area Agency on Aging as an Outstanding Senior 
Volunteer.  He continues to donate his time to wonderful 
organizations and is an inspiration to us all, especially 
when in comes to civic service and friendliness. 

Ed joined Delhigh in 1964, women were not yet allowed 
to be members.  Ed and Eileen were friends with the 
very first commander of Delhigh, P/C Earl W. Harpel, 
SN.  When Earl got sick he was looking for someone to 
buy his cabin on lake Wallenpaupack and his boat.  As it 
turns out, Eileen had always wanted a cabin and Ed had 
always wanted a boat, and Earl gave them a deal they 
could not refuse.  The only stipulation was that they both 
had to pass the ABC course and Ed had to join Delhigh.  
They did pass, and join Delhigh and although Eileen got 
a better grade in the course, only Ed went on to become 
an SN because Eileen would not have gotten credit for 
the courses she took, as she was not allowed to become 
a member.   For over 15 years Ed and Eileen hosted 
Delhigh’s Fall Rendezvous at their cabin.  A few years 
there were around 150 members in attendance.  They 
started serving a bone soup, which became a nice pot-
luck with other members bringing things to add to the 
soup.  For some reason it seems that P/C Brent Rhoads, 
SN kept getting the bone instead of soup in his bowl, but 
I’m sure that was just a coincidence…! 

Photos:  Page 2, top to bottom: Ed and Eileen’s Wedding; Ed (far 

right) and his friends at the bar for a drink in France. 

Page 3, top to bottom: Ed and his bunk mates; Ed mending his shirt 

collar (his mother taught him); Ed’s high school portrait; Ed with his 

Flag Lieutenant flag; Ed and Eileen at Delhigh’s Change of Watch. 

Did You Know? 

Delhigh Edition 

(Continued from Page 2) 
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Sporting Clays 
 By P/C Cyrus Nowroozani, JN 

Delhigh held its sixth annual Sporting Clays event at the Lehigh Valley Sporting Clays in Coplay on 10 Nov. 
Nine members and guests were in attendance. Experience level ranged from first time shooters to the 
more advanced marksman. For those who usually attend, you missed a great day on the course!  We start-
ed with a winter burst of snow and high winds on our way to the event, yet it cleared to sun and blue skies 
by the time we began shooting. 
The event consisted of eight stations along the grounds. Several stations had the clay birds coming over 
the manmade lake from the quarry dig and out of what was left of form buildings adjacent to the dig sites.  
Each shooter took shot at fifty clay birds over eight stations on the course. 
We had two squads that shot at the event. P/C Brent Rhoads, SN and Jane Rhoads led squad one with 
their family Eric Rhoads, Jessica Rhoads and guest Ken Burke.  P/C Cyrus Nowroozani, JN, Vince and Oliver 
Nowroozani and guest Steve Russo were in the second. This was Oliver’s first time shooting clays on a 
youth model 20 gauge. The wind made it challenging dropping or floating clays at a rate you were not ex-
pecting, yet fun was had by all. For additional information please visit their site at http://lvsclays.com/ 

Cyrus, Vince, 

Steve and Oliver 

out on the 

course. 

Vince and Oli-

ver in front of 

the manmade 

lake. 

Ken, Eric, Brent, 

Jane and Jessica 

signing in and get-

ting ready to head 

out onto the course. 

http://lvsclays.com/
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Beer Tasting and Dinner 

Cyrus, Kathleen, Michael, Brent, Jane, Kim, Keith, Ginny and 

Chris at dinner at Italiano Delite in Emmaus. 

Brent and Jane at Galllows 

Hill Distillery. 

Cyrus, Kathleen 

and Oliver at Gal-

lows Hill Distillery. 

Cyrus and Oliver playing chess at Colony 

Meadery. 

Karlee, Kim and Keith tasting mead at Colony 

Meadery. 

http://www.usps.org/
mailto:ensign@hq.usps.org
http://twitter.com/boatingisfun
https://www.facebook.com/uspowersquadrons
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beer+tasting+clip+art+free&id=E65A6973E6A042003778C872CFC476FAD139074B&FORM=IQFRBA
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Oktoberfest 

Randy and Kim ready to enjoy some food. Kim, Nikki and Doug eating and walking and 

talking. 

Keith and Ginny, so much food and it is so 

good. 

Keith, Brent, Doug, Kathy, Chris and so many 

others enjoying themselves. 

Chris, Ginny, Kathy, Fran, Jane and Eileen. 
Kathy, Nikki, Kathleen and Kim. 
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December 

11  P/Lt/C Michelle Botelho, AP 

13 Joseph Arieta, S 

13  Patricia Arieta, S 

18  Cdr Keith Knoblach, AP 

20  Ron Handerwerk, AP 

20 Nikki Lebeduik 

25  Marilyn Ludwig 

29  Thomas Buchas, P 

 

January 

 

18  P/Lt/C Donald Ludwig, AP 

24  Lt/C Doug McKenzie, JN 

29  P/C Robert Rendish, P 

30  Lt/C Gary Corcoran, JN 

November Meeting 

Ginny, Chris, Brent, Jane, Gary, Oliver, Kathleen, 

Vince, Randy, Jeanette, Fran, Diane, Eileen, Ed, 

Keith, Kim, Kathy and Doug ready for dinner and 

the meeting. 

Happy Birthday Fran! 

Oliver, Kathleen, 

Vince, Randy, 

Jeanette, Fran, 

Diane, Eileen and 

Ed. 

Chris and Kathleen 

with the Prince Hen-

ry award from D/5 

Fall Conference for 

most students pass-

ing advanced 

grades (N for these 

two) with Cdr Keith. 

A history of the D/5 

Prince Henry Award 

is on page 16. 

http://www.usps.org/
mailto:ensign@hq.usps.org
http://twitter.com/boatingisfun
https://www.facebook.com/uspowersquadrons


 

8 www.delhigh.org 

Delhigh Power Squadron 

 
Join Delhigh for our 

 Annual Christmas Party 
at 

McCarthy’s Red Stag Pub 

534 Main Street 
Bethlehem 

 

Saturday, 8 December 2018 
 

Cocktail hour and appetizers  1800 
Buffet dinner    1830 

Dessert to follow 
Details at www.Delhigh.org 

 
$49 per person 

 

Pollyanna Gift Exchange 

Please bring a gift valued $20 or less if you would like to participate.  One per cou-
ple or one per person, whichever you prefer. 

 

In the spirit of giving, Delhigh will be making a drop off at Toys for Tots af-
ter the party.  Please bring a new, unwrapped toy to the Holiday Party, if 

you would like to donate! 

 

RSVP to Gary at gcorcoran14@gmail.com 
or (610) 657-3283  

By Saturday, 1 December 
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January Monthly Meeting 

And Soup & Salad Potluck 

 

Join us for the first meeting of 
the new year and a nice light 
meal after the crazy holiday 

season.   

Please bring a soup or salad 
to share! 

 

Wednesday, 9 January 2019 

Star of Bethlehem Lutheran 
Church 

514 3
rd

 Avenue, Bethlehem 

1830 

 

America’s Boating Club ® 

Lehigh Valley 

Is teaching 

The Pennsylvania Safe Boating 

Course 

Saturday, 12 and 19  

January 2019 

0900-1300 

 

Peter’s Marine 

1402 Union Blvd, Allentown 

 

Let your friends know it’s time 

to come out and learn about 

safe boating and take the test 

for a boating license! 

 

RSVP with Doug at 

dougmckenzie@rcn.com 

 Or (610) 217-7164 



 

10 www.delhigh.org 

Delhigh Power Squadron 

 

vs. 

Rochester  

 

Saturday, 19 January 2019 

PPL Center, Allentown 

1905 

 

Tickets are together and in the 
Red Zone 

Section 107 just a few rows over 
from last year! 

Doors open at 1805 
 

$23.50/person 
 

Please RSVP to Keith at 
(610) 509-3526 OR  
keithk56@aol.com 

By  

Saturday, 15 December 2018 

 

Operations Training 

OT in “3” 

 

 

 

Saturday, 2 February 2019 

1400-1700 

Nowroozani Residence 

All members are welcome to join in 

this 3 hour presentation on how the 

United States Power Squadrons® 

runs at all levels, especially the 

squadron level as we navigate our 

squadron into the future. 

This presentation also updates 

members on changes that have 

been made and is recommended 

for members every 5 years, so 

even if you have experienced this 

before, come out and join us. 

 

Please RSVP to Kathleen at 

K.now@mac.com or 

(956) 240-5553 
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Delhigh Bowling Fun

 
Saturday, 23 February 2019 

1100 

At 

Hampton Lanes 
326 Main Street 

Northampton 
 

$20.00 per person 
includes: 

2 hours of bowling 
shoe rental 

sub sandwiches 
$15 for kids 10 and under 

 

Hammerhead Lounge will be OPEN 

Please RSVP to Keith at  
(610) 509-3526 or 
keithk56@aol.com 

 

By Friday, 15 February  

Delhigh Power Squadron’s 
2019 Founder’s Day Meeting 

 
1801 Airport Road, Allentown 

 
Wednesday, 6 February 2019 

1800 
 

Buffet Menu 
Salad 

Apricot Bourbon Glazed Pork 
Chicken Marsala 

Baked Ziti 
Smashed Potato 
Glazed Carrots 

Breadsticks 
Unlimited Soda, Coffee and Hot 

Tea 
$25 per person 

 

Please RSVP to Kathleen at 
(956) 240-5553 or  
k.now@mac.com 

 
by Wednesday, 30 January 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fdata_images%2F52974.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fclipart-library.com%2Fpotluck-cliparts.html&docid=JhUGbkGT7neOnM&tbnid=dZllBp2_Nn26XM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiIsrDErd3YAhXmQ98KHSGDC2MQMwj2ASgC
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Educational Officer’s Report 

   Lt/C Doug McKenzie, JN 

www.delhigh.org 

Delhigh Power Squadron 

VSC  Safety Corner 
By: P/C Michael Lebeduik, III, JN 

Now that the boating season is sadly over, it’s 

time for your Delhigh Educational Department to 

get busy! There are so many opportunities for 

learning that Americas Boating Club® gives us. 

Many of our courses and seminars are available 

online, I’m looking forward to taking some my-

self.   You can find out what is being offered near 

you here after signing in: https://www.usps.org/

cgi-bin-nat/eddept/800/cfindx.cgi?S and find a list 

of webinars, some of which are free, on the Na-

tional Education page here: https://

www.usps.org/index.php/departments/13000 

Delhigh is starting the Piloting course, scheduled 

to start on Monday, 26 November, at 1800. 

Please don’t hesitate and sign up now if you 

want to join us. We also have the Pennsylvania 

Safe Boating course scheduled for Saturday, 12 

and 19 January at Peters Marine in Allentown. 

Times both days are 0900 to 1300. Please 

spread the word, this course makes you eligible 

to receive your Pennsylvania Safe Boating Certif-

icate.   Anyone who is interested in teaching 

please contact me.  Also, if there is a class that 

you would like to take please let me know and 

we will get it set up for you! 

I know this is a sad time of year for us, boats all 

winterized and shrink wrapped, but it’s the per-

fect time of year to take a class, learn some new 

things, and become a better boater. After all, 

Building Better Boaters is what Americas Boating 

Club® is all about! 

We hope you had your vessel shrink 
wrapped and out of the water before the 
surprise of snow, sleet, and rain just before 
Thanksgiving.  Hopefully you made notes 
of what needs to be taken care of for the 
next boating season while preparing your 
boat for a winters nap. 

Your Delhigh VSE’s completed 82 vessel 
safety exams this year, bringing boaters up 
to date and in compliance with Federal and 
State Regulations. We are looking forward 
to next boating season to continue inform-
ing boaters about classes, regulations and 
how to be a safer boater. 

Now is a good time to take a refresher, ad-
vanced or elective course.  

From all Delhigh VSE’s:  Cdr Keith 
Knoblach, AP, Lt Richard Garnjost, SN,    
P/C George Kelchner, SN, P/Lt/C John Ku-
dera, AP, P/C Michael Lebeduik, III, JN 
and P/C Kathleen Nowroozani, SN, we 
wish you a safe Holiday, Christmas and 
New Year.    
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Administrative  Officer’s Report 

      Lt/C Gary Corcoran, JN 

 
DELHIGH POWER SQUADRON 

BRIDGE 

2018-2019 

 

COMMANDER  
Cdr Keith Knoblach, AP 

1026 Lehigh Street 
Allentown, PA 18103 

(610) 509-3526 
delhighcommander@gmail.com 

 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Contact any bridge member  
if you are interested 

in information. 
  

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 
Lt/C Doug McKenzie, JN 

4003 Danberry Drive 
              Easton, PA 18045 
                (610) 217-7164 

seo@delhigh.org 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 
Lt/C Gary Corcoran, JN 
6964 Sunflower Lane  

   Macungie, PA 18062  
(610) 657-3283 

gcorcoran14@gmail.com 

 
SECRETARY 

P/C Jeanette Meisner, AP 
444 Willow Road 

Walnutport, PA 18088 
(610) 760-3014 

r.meisner@rcn.com 
 

TREASURER 
P/C Michael Lebeduik, III, JN 

3514 Nicholas Street 
Easton, PA 18045 

(610) 730-2798 
TJA.ML3@verizon.net 

 

www.usps.org 

We had a good time at Oktoberfest hosted by the Meisners.  Thanks to 

Jeanette and Randy for opening their lovely home to Delhigh.  We had 

lots of good food, but just as important, many of us got to see Delhigh 

members we hadn't seen for a while. 

We also had a beer tasting scheduled for October, but it didn't go quite 

as planned when the brewery decided to close that day!  However, the 

innovative members of Delhigh found other liquids to taste.  There was 

a meadery right across the hall from the brewery, which offers alcoholic 

beverages made from honey.  Some people liked them, others didn't, 

but that's why you have tastings, to discover what you like and what you 

don't like.  After that a nearby distillery was visited, which also offered 

some local craft beers, and then we were off to dinner and more liba-

tions. 

We had our November meeting at Morgan's Local Flavor restaurant in 

Allentown, which was a new venue for Delhigh.  We ordered off the 

menu, which had lots of choices, everything from salads to burgers to 

full entrees.  Amongst the nearly 20 attendees, we had something from 

almost every page of the menu! 

Delhigh's annual Holiday Party is coming up very soon, 8 December at 

the Red Stag Pub in Bethlehem.  They have good food, but my favorite 

part of the Delhigh Holiday party is the Pollyanna gift exchange.  Bring a 

gift to exchange per couple or per person (your choice) and let's have 

some fun!  The "steals" may sometimes seem mean, but we all know 

they are in good fun, and make the night interesting!  We are also, once 

again, collecting donations for Toys-for-Tots so feel free to bring a do-

nation or two for us to drop off.   

For our January meeting we will be having a Soup & Salad Potluck 

Meeting at the church.  Please bring a favorite or something new to 

share! 

The Executive Committee Meeting will be held at my house on 12 Janu-

ary at 1500.  More details will be emailed out to committee members 

when the date gets closer. 

Don't forget to sign up for the Phantoms hockey game  before 15 De-

cember so that we can get you your tickets! 
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Save the date and attend the Annual National 

Meeting in Orlando, Florida.  There are so 

many fun things to do and opportunities to see 

what other squadrons are doing that is work-

ing for them.  Here are just a few of the events 

planned: 

Al Capone’s Mystery Dinner Theater 

Titanic Artifact Exhibition Guided Tour 

Blue Man Group Performance 

Leu Gardens Self Guided Tour and Lunch 

Rosen Kitchen Tour 

Plus there are many opportunities to have 

lunch and compare notes with members from 

other squadrons and Friday morning Judge J. 

Douglas McCullough who Co-Authored “Sea 

of Greed”, a true story of one of America’s 

drug raids, is speaking. 

So many unique activities are planned and 

you can bring some great information back to 

your squadron!  Sign in and take a look at the 

website for more information.  https://

www.usps.org/php/reservations_new/

2019 Annual Meeting 

 Monday, 18 February 2019 -   
Sunday, 24 February 2019  

 Orlando, Florida 

MEAL RESERVATIONS OPEN 
To begin your online reservation - click here 

Rosen Centre 

This is the main meeting Hotel 
Hotel Web Site 

9840 International Drive 
Orlando FL 32819 

Telephone: 800-204-7234  
Rate: $159.00 

Delhigh had 7 members attend this year’s 

Fall Educational Conference in Annapolis.  

There were lots of classes offered and taken 

and so much to learn.  We still managed to 

make the time to have fun with friends and 

got a lot of things done, as we always do.  

The highlight this year for Delhigh was the 

awards!  At Saturday night’s dinner banquet 

Delhigh was given the Prince Henry award 

for having the most students pass advanced 

grade courses.  There is a history of Prince 

Henry and how this award came to The Unit-

ed States Power Squadrons® and District 5, 

and how it ties in with the Portuguese repre-

sentatives that joined us for the weekend on 

page 16.  Tying in with the Prince Henry 

Award, Sunday morning, P/C Rich Norris, 

SN and P/C Kathleen Nowroozani, SN re-

ceived their Certificates for Educational 

Achievement which are for having passed 

the 6 main courses and 6 primary electives, 

making them Senior Navigators! 

The Double Tree in Annapolis was a great 

venue which was located near all of the 

places we needed (Office Depot, Target, a 

grocery store) and local restaurants.  A big 

thanks to the Meetings and Rendezvous 

committee for all their efforts, attention to 

detail and a great menu selection.  Last but 

not least, a big shout out to D/Fl/Lt Doug 

McKenzie, JN of Delhigh who worked tire-

lessly to get meetings set up and running 

smoothly, well, as smoothly as one can pre-

pare for!  He did an excellent job. 

Delhigh is looking forward to Spring Confer-

ence in March.  Anyone willing to lend a 

hand contact Kathleen.  We will be sending 

out sign up sheets for help at the event as 

the date gets closer. 

https://www.usps.org/php/reservations/reservation_a.php?mtg_id=22
https://www.phgsecure.com/IBE/bookingRedirect.ashx?propertyCode=ORLRH&group=grpusps2019&arrivalDate=02-13-2019
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District 5 Fall Educational Conference 

Thursday 

night prepara-

tions by Doug, 

our district 

flag lieuten-

ant. 

Kathleen and Bea at Friday 

night’s commanders reception. 
Rich and Bea between classes.  

Unknowingly photobombed by 

Doug! 

Michael 

helping with 

Friday 

night’s set 

up of Satur-

day’s 0900 

meeting. 

Michael Sunday saying goodbye for 

now to some D/5 friends. 

Rich Friday night chatting with 

Judy and Brad, our district com-

mander. 

P/D/C’s sitting through a meeting with our own Chris Brown 

right in front. 
Rich, Kathleen, DEO Bob Palmer, Doug and Chris 

accepting the Prince Henry Award. 

Kathleen accepting her Certificate of 

Educational Achievement. (SN award) 

Rich accepting his Certificate of Ed-

ucational Achievement. (SN Award) 
Kathleen and Doug packing every-

thing up for spring conference and 

saying goodbye for now, to Stepha-

nie and Ralph. 
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  Compiled Feb 2003 by R/C Patricia Governale SN  

1 
 

Prince Henry the Navigator 

 
In the early 15 th century Prince Henry started a school of navigation in Sagres, Portugal to advance the 

science of navigation. Prince Henry, like other European mariners, wanted to find an alternative to the 
passage to the lucrative trade in the Orient. The obvious passage was through the Mediterranean, but 

hostile Islamic powers and the equally hostile Venetian empire made it difficult to follow this route. So 
Henry proposed to go south around Africa to reach the Orient. A minor problem however was that in 

those days the coast of Africa had not been charted and no one knew how far south the African 
continent extended. Unlike other navigators of the day, such as the Vikings and Spaniards that basically 

sailed east and west, the Portuguese needed to sail south if they were to round the tip of Africa. To do 
this they needed to be able to find their position through Celestial Navigation. As a result much 

advancement in Celestial Navigation took place. Henry began to send Portugue se sailors south to chart 
the coast of Africa. These sailors came back to Portugal and increased the data base at the Prince 

Henry School of Navigation. Henry did not live long enough to see his dream accomplished. He died in 
1468 and the Portuguese did no t reach the tip of Africa until 1488. 2 

 
In the early 1960s  the government of Portugal, at the embassy in Washington D.C. , discussed creating 

an award in honor of Prince Henry the Navigator commemorating  the 500th year of his death. In 1965, 
P/R/C James D. Paris, SN, then commander of District 4, was approached by the Portuguese agency in 

New York. Ultimately the Portuguese government awarded an alabaster replica of Prince Henry to each 
of the Districts of USPS . After presenting the Award to District 4 , Commander Jose Cabral, representing 

the Portuguese government, accompanied Jim to present the award to 20 USPS districts at their 
conferences. The deed of gift gave each district the authority to establish its own criteria for earning 

the award.  
 
In 1965, Jim Paris led an expedition of 65 members and their wives to the Prince Henry School of 

Navigation in Sagres, Portugal. While there, the government made Jim a commander in the order of 
Prince Henry the Navigator. The secretary of the Navy placed a gold cross with a colorful ribbon around 

Jim’s neck. For many years, Jim entertained the winners of the previous year’s award  at a luncheon at 
the Portuguese Embassy in Washington, DC. In 1985 Jim led another group of 200 USPS members to the 

Portuguese School of Navigation where they were received by the President of Portugal. Jim was 
presented with a swallow tailed Ensign® for his meritorious service to USPS.3  

 

                                                 
1
 Photo courtesy of D/28  

2
 Excerpt from Sandusky PS Lookout 3/95. 

3
 Information obtained from an interview  with Jim Paris in 1998 by P/C Michael J. Frigano SN  

A History of Prince Henry 
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Safety 

It’s that time of year again when we must be 

aware of the water temperature when going out 

on the water.  Cold water immersion is a very 

real safety concern, so much so that in the state 

of Pennsylvania in boats less than 16 feet life 

jackets are required by law between 1 Novem-

ber and 30 April. 

Did you know that cold water lowers body tem-

perature 25 times faster than cold air?  This is 

why wearing your PFD is critical to staying in 

the HELP position to conserve energy and heat.  

Always get out of the water as soon as you can, 

even if you are just climbing on top of your cap-

sized boat and shivering.  Always seek medical 

attention after possible hypothermia, even once 

you are out of the water you can be at risk.  For 

more information take a look at the “Cold Water 

Survival” video done by America’s Boating 

Channel.  Have fun and stay safe out there. 

http://bit.ly/15-CWS  
More videos at: http://bit.ly/USPSABC  

www.usps.org 

https://usps.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f67f947484b911c2749df1442&id=2653a8a413&e=8279e5572f
https://usps.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f67f947484b911c2749df1442&id=058a4f0882&e=8279e5572f
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Boats 
 

Find and circle all of the boats that are hidden in the grid. 

The words may be hidden in any direction. 

 

 

 

CANOE                         CATAMARAN                           DINGHY 

DORY                           FERRY                                    GALLEON 

HOVERCRAFT                      HYDROFOIL                            KAYAK 

OUTRIGGER                  PONTOON                              SCHOONER 

SCOW                                     SKIFF                                    STEAMER 

SUBMARINE                  TRAWLER                               WHALER 

YACHT  

 

 

Did you enjoy this puzzle? Visit: https://www.puzzles.ca/word-search  

Copyright © 2018 Puzzles.ca  

A BIT OF FUN   

Delhigh Power Squadron 

www.delhigh.org 
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2018-2019 Calendar of Events 

All Calendar events are subject to change as the bridge sees fit.                                                  

Please contact Gary at gcorcoran14@gmail.com or                                                                    

(610) 657-3283 for more information on any scheduled event. 

 

Holiday Party 

Saturday, 8 December 

Red Stag Pub, Bethlehem 

1800 

 

January Meeting with Soup & 
Salad Pot Luck 

Wednesday, 9 January 2019 

Star of Bethlehem Lutheran Church, Bethlehem 

1830 

 

Exec Committee Meeting 

Saturday, 12 January 2019 

Corcoran Residence 

1500 

 

Pennsylvania Safe Boating 
Class 

Saturday, 12 and 19 January 2019 

Peter’s Marine, Allentown 

0900-1300 

Phantoms Game 

Saturday, 19 January 2019 

PPL Center, Allentown 

1905 

 

Operations Training 

Saturday, 2 February 2019 

Nowroozani Residence 

1400-1700 

 

Founder’s Day Meeting 

Wednesday, 6 February 2019 

Chess and Checkers, Allentown 

1800 

 

Bowling 

Saturday, 23 February 2019 

Hampton Lanes, Northampton 

1100 

USPS Annual Meeting 

17-23 February 2019 

Orlando, Florida 

 

 

Change of Watch 

Saturday, 9 March 2019 

Adagio Seafood Restaurant 

1800 

 
District 5 Spring Conference 

29-31 March 2019 

Ocean City, Maryland 

www.usps.org 


